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From The President 
 

I hope the summer season has started well for you all. It seems like the weather 
may have finally settled down to some good tennis weather. So happy hitting! 
 
Australian Carnival 2017 
 
Under the directorship of Ron Russo, 
the Organising Committee has been 
doing a marvellous job. With over one 
hundred and eleven teams nominating, 
this is a huge event and we look 
forward to Adelaide being in the 
spotlight for Seniors’ tennis in 
January. It will be a fantastic time and 
I really thank Ron and his team for 
pulling this together. It is no small 
undertaking! 
 
Management Committee 
 
Roger Sanderson has just joined our Management Committee as the Treasurer. We 
thank Roger for making himself available for this important role. He replaces 
Lorna Harmer, who has been in the role for more than fifteen years. Lorna has 
been a great servant of Seniors’ tennis and we are very grateful for her long and 
committed service. 
 
Newcombe Awards 
 
The Management Committee was asked by Tennis SA to make a nomination in the 
Seniors’ category of Tennis Australia’s Newcombe Awards. The Committee 
nominated Ian Delbridge for his contribution to Tennis Seniors over many years. 
Ian has been a great promoter of Seniors’ tennis as a player, co-ordinator and all- 
round enthusiast. Subsequently, Ian has been chosen as a finalist! The finalists for 
this category are:  Ian Delbridge (Melrose Park, SA), Mike Ford (Gold Coast, 
Qld), and Leanne Swaysland (Illawarra, NSW).  Fingers crossed, Ian might be 
successful on the national stage! 
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Court Surface 
 
We are doing some repairs at South Park shortly. We are still pursuing grants for a 
total re-surface. The next one comes up with the Office of Recreation and Sport in 
February. We will be putting in an application for that. It is number one on our 
priority list! 
 
State Championships 
 
Congratulations to all the participants and winners of the various events. Again 
thanks to our Tournament Committee especially Dennis Haupt, Janet Wang, Elaine 
Caldana, Marie Stevens, Barbara Mathews, Roger Davey and David Cadman.   
And a special thank you to all the caterers. 
 
Enjoy  your summer of tennis and thank you for your support of Tennis Seniors. 
 

John Haren 
President 
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For Your Diary 
  
 South Australia 
 Tuesdays Social Tennis (I0.00am start – if hot 8.30am) 

City v Northern Areas 
Sunday 19th March 2017 at South Park 
 
Australian Championships   

   Teams 9th to 13th January 2017 Adelaide  
   Individuals  15th to 20th January 2017 
   2018 Queensland  
   

XVI AUSTRALIAN MASTERS GAMES 
 

TASMANIA 21-28 OCTOBER 2017. 
 

ACCOMMODATION & INFORMATION HOT LINE 
1800 649 514 

 

 

Closing Date for Editorial – February 20th 2017 
 

Please send to: 
Mrs Janet Wang 

63/170 Oaklands Rd 
Glengowrie   5044 

 

Phone 8376 8765   Mobile 0408 123 356     janet.wang@bigpond.com 
 

 

 

 

 

NEW TREASURER 
 

The Committee of Seniors Tennis SA  is pleased to inform you that Tennis Seniors 
SA has a new Treasurer following the recent resignation of Lorna Harmer, our 
long term previous Treasurer. 
Roger Sanderson has agreed to join the Tennis Seniors Committee and undertake 
the executive role of Treasurer.  
We welcome Roger to the Committee and thank him for agreeing to take up the 
position of treasurer, a role for which he is well qualified. 
His contact details are listed on the Your Committee Page,  (P2) 
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The West Beach & Districts Community Bank 
Tennis Seniors SA Championships  

6th to 8th November 2016 
 
The West Beach & Districts Community Bank Tennis Seniors SA Championship 
was held at the Tennis Seniors Greenhill Road Headquarters, South Park. Ninety 
seven players entered the tournament, which was a decrease of sixteen players 
from last year. We had fourteen interstate visitors (Tas-1, NSW-1, QLD-3, VIC-5, 
NT-1 and ACT-2) and one player from the Netherlands.  
 
There were many excellent matches, played in a friendly, but competitive spirit. 
Congratulations to all players for their efforts and also to the winners. 
 
The presentation of medals and prize money was on Tuesday night and was 
attended by many players and friends. The West Beach and Districts Community 
Bank was represented by Peter Hodgkison and Terry McClean, with Angela  
Trevor representing Living Choice. Our sincere thanks go to The West Beach and 
Districts Community Bank and Living Choice, as well as the other sponsors for 
their continued support over the years which, hopefully, will continue in the future. 
 
My thanks go to all the volunteers for their time and effort before and during the 
tournament. Tournament Committee: Marie Stevens, Janet Wang, Dennis Haupt, 
Barbara Mathews David Cadman and Roger Davey, and also to Jan Walczak 
(Referee). 
 
My thanks also go to Sue Hand and her many helpers, who did a great job in 
supplying lunches and meals each day, and also for the supper on presentation 
night, all the helpers behind the bar, also to the cooks who cooked the BBQ’s and 
Louis Kemenyary for preparing the grounds. 
 
Without the support of these people, we would not have had a successful 
tournament. 
 
Elaine Caldana, Tournament Director 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Page Six 



Winners and Runners-up 

 
 
 
 
 

Page Seven 

EVENT WINNER RUNNER UP 

MS 35 IPIN Andrew Tavella Marc Felius 
MS 40 IPIN Greg Custance Nathan Beljon     
MS 45 IPIN Scott Hughes  Justin Tredwell 
MS 50 IPIN Scott Trestrail Michael Russell 
MS 60 IPIN Ray Furness Stephen Fine     
MS 65 IPIN Howard Nielsen   Roger Davey 
MS 70 IPIN Tats Sakai Peter Dawe 
MS 45 Mark Swanbury Rynier Brandt 
MS 55  John Owens  Ken O'Dea  
MS 75 Theo Weinmann Don Burgess 
MS 80 Colin Parker Ron Moulton 
MD 35  Scott Hughes-David Mullins Paul Juzulenas-Rino Traforti 
MD 50  Michael Degenhart-Mark Swanbury Miroslav Pisa-Scott Trestrail 
MD 60 Ian Delbridge-Trevor Reeves Ken O'Dea-John Owens 
MD 70 David Cadman-Peter Dawe Don Burgess-Brian Dew 
MD 75 Gordon Fry-Theo Weinmann Ron Moulton-Allan Shephard 
MCD Doubles 110 Ken O'Dea- John Owens Jeff Garnet-Kevin Green    
MCD Doubles 130 Richard Osborne-John  Schluter David Cadman-Peter Dawe 

MCD Doubles 150 Gordon Fry-Theo Weinmann Don Burgess-Rod Cook 
WD 35 Michelle Leyden-Lucy Steinberner Karen Ahrens-Lynn Wells 
WD 45 Chris Flynn- Jane Linn Debra Laginestra-Debra Mifsud 
WD 65 Carole Johnson-Sue Russo Sandra Bryant-Sue Hand 
WCD Doubles 100 Chris Flynn-Debra Laginestra Karen Ahrens-Jane Linn 
WCD Doubles 140 Carole Johnson-Sue Russo Pauline Fielden-Pauline Ward 
XD 40 Mark Swanbury-Michelle Leyden Rino Traforti-Chris Luhrs 
XD 55 Ian Delbridge-Chris Flynn John Schluter-Sue Russo 
XD 70 Tats Sakai-Pauline Ward Gerry Kishi-Claire De Mack 



 
 
Andrew Tavella was the winner of 
the Men’s 35 IPIN Singles 
Championship, defeating Marc 
Felius of the Netherlands. He is 
pictured with Terry McClean. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Scott Hughes and 
David Mullins won the 
Men’s 35 Doubles 
Championship, 
defeating Paul 
Juzulenas and Rino 
Traforti. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Michelle Leyden 
won the Women’s 
35 Doubles 
Championship with 
Lucy Steinberner, 
defeating Karen 
Ahrens and Lynn 
Wells. She is 
pictured with 
Angela Trevor. 
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Greg Custance won the 
Men’s 40 IPIN singles 
championship. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Scott Hughes defeated 
Justin Tredwell in the 
Men’s 45 IPIN singles 
championship. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Ray Furness won the Men’s 
60 IPIN singles 
championship. 
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Tats Sakai defeated 
Peter Dawe in 
another of their 
classic matches for 
the Men’s 70 IPIN 
singles 
championship. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Mark Swanbury defeated Rynier 
Brandt in the final of the Men’s 45 
singles championship. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Colin Parker was the victor over 
Don Burgess in the Men’s 80 
singles championship. 
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Runners-up 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Marc Fellus – MS35 IPIN Justin Tredwell – MS45 IPIN 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Roger Davey – MS65 IPIN Rynier Brandt – MS45 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ken O’Dea – MS55 Don Burgess – MS75 
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Doubles Winners 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MD 50 – Michael Degenhart & Mark Swanbury 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MD 60 – Trevor Reeves & Ian Delbridge 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MD 70 – Peter Dawe & David Cadman 
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Gordon Fry won MD 75 and MCD 150 with Theo Weinmann 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
WD 45-Chris Flynn (& Jane Linn) WD 65 – Carole Johnson (& Sue Russo) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WCD 100 – Debra Laginestra & Chris Flynn 
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Mixed Doubles Winners 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
XD 40 – Mark Swanbury & Michelle Leyden 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

XD 55 – Ian Delbridge & Chris Flynn 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

XD 70 – Tats Sakai & Pauline Ward 
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SOCIAL REPORT 
 

BEATLES MOVIE (fundraiser in conjunction with Steve Waugh Foundation) 
 
This night turned out to be well attended by Tennis Seniors and friends.  We had 
one hundred and eighty turn up with at least twenty walk in off the street.  Once 
again, the Capri and their volunteers were excellent in hosting the night.  We had a 
raffle with the major prize being donated by GSW football team (2017 Premiers!!). 
This was well supported by all and raised $600 overall.  All of the prizes were 
donated.  And my thanks to all who assisted with this.  Thanks also to those two 
young men behind the bar who did a great job.  The seniors tennis club shared the 
profits equally from the raffle and also took the money from the bar.  The Steve 
Waugh Foundation took $10 from each ticket and also half the raffle.  The Steve 
Waugh Foundation supports children with rare diseases and hold a fund raiser 
which included 100 cyclists riding over 7 days and covering 700 kms which was 
mostly uphill. This is a great cause and I thank Tennis Seniors in sharing this night 
to raise money for them.  Once again, thank you to all who helped to make this 
night successful. 
 
SA STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 
This was held over three days once again and although numbers were down, it was 
quite successful.  Table arrangements once again by Claire and brought many 
compliments by all. 
We had many cakes and slices donated and I thank all who made the effort, they 
were gratefully received. We had a coffee machine loaned to us; this was a great 
success and operated by Rhonda and Sandra who mastered it!  We had many 
volunteers in the canteen and I thank them once again. We certainly have a lot of 
laughs over this time (including the odd joke from our Referee).   Also thanks to 
Louis and Trevor who cooked the barbecue and Neil who cooked the hamburgers.   
We certainly have no problems with volunteers and this does the club credit. 
We are coming up to our Australian Championships in January and we are looking 
for volunteers in many capacities. I am sure with our history we will have no 
problem in providing them.  Please contact someone on the committee if you can 
help at any time over the two weeks.   Looking forward to hearing from you!!! 
 
Hope you all have a merry Christmas and a happy and 
healthy 2017. 
 
Sue Hand 
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WINTER WEEKLY COMPETITIONS  
 

 
Night Competitions 

 
The Monday Mixed Doubles competition played their final night in order of merit, 
and  Serves You Right (Bruce Watson, Richard Osborne, Ingrid Flaherty, Karen 
Ahrens and Linda Carter) defeated Tennis Tragics (Peter French, David 
McDonald, Alex Pindral and Linda French) 3 sets 33 games to 3 sets 29 games for 
the top position.  
 
The Men’s A Grade did not play a final, with Poker Boys finishing the season on 
51 points from Wombat’s Mob with 44 points. 

 
The Men’s B1 division final resulted in Power 1 (Nick Heard, James Munn,  
Stewart Ferguson and Nick Arbon) defeating Rabid Racquets (Paul Stanley, Peter 
French, Mehoi Doroudi and Les Ost) 6 sets 36 games to 0 sets 19 games.  
Tontine (Matt Cooper, Richard Osborne, Len Henschke and Bob James) defeated 
No NRG1 (Leigh Aitken, Troy Aitken, Mark Gellert and Kevin Angus) in the B2 
division, 5 sets 36 games to 1 set 27 games. 
 
Day Competitions 
 
The Thursday Division 1 Winter Season saw a further growth as an Open 
Competition with 2015 Winter’s winning ladies team being joined by ladies 
playing with the men in most other teams. Again, Lucy Steinberner’s all-ladies 
team United set the pace and finished in top spot. Co-ordinator Chris Altman 
decided against playing a final.  
Having four players on court each week has been more important than team 
loyalty, with quite a few players playing in different teams each week. 
 

The Wednesday Open Division 2 played a round-robin format instead of a final on 
their last day. Newbies Young Bucks were the top team with Maysies Hawks in 
second position. 
 

SUMMER WEEKLY COMPETITIONS 
 

Night Competitions In Summer 2016/2017 
 

Monday Mixed Doubles: -   
Seven teams are competing in Division 1, with Serves You Right leading at this 
stage of the season, with Elementary in second position.  
Eight teams are playing in Division 2, with Sideliners currently top of the table, 
closely followed by Footloose.  
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Tuesday Ladies Doubles: -  
Five teams are playing in each of the two divisions. Division 1 is currently being 
led by NE447, with only two points separating Latte Ladies, Paragold and Spin ‘n 
Win. In Division 2, Racquettes  are leading with Mixtures and Strings  close 
behind. 

 
Wednesday Men’s A Grade Doubles: - 
Disappointingly, only five teams nominated for this competition. Poker Boys again 
are the front-runners, from Hoo-Ever and Wombat’s Mob. 
 
Thursday Men’s B Grade Doubles: - 
Eight teams are playing in Division B1, with Eagles leading the way 
There are nine teams in Division B2 and Tontine are heading the table 
          

   

Day Competitions In Summer 2016/2017 
 

 
Wednesday Open Doubles, Div. 2: - 
There are four teams playing in this competition and the results to date are almost a 
reverse to the 2016 winter season, with Maddern’s Angels currently in top spot. 
 
Thursday Open Singles/Doubles Div. 1: - 
Chris Altmann  has struggled each week to get enough players and is currently 
running matches based on the number of players who are at South Park on that 
morning. He still hopes to get a competition organised, probably after the 
Australian Teams Carnival. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Free Quotes     No job too small 
 Experienced Painter and Decorator 
 Free Quotes (able to quote after business hours if required) 
 Internal and External Painting and Repairs 
 Domestic and Commercial 
 Reliable and Affordable 
 Clean and Tidy 

Flexible working hours – including weekends and public holidays 
Contact:  Daniel Hand  0419 183 297 

Builder’s Lic/Reg  BLD100299 
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Tennis Seniors Australian Championships  
Adelaide 2017 

 

Report November 2016 
This is my last report to SAVET as the event is now just around the corner. We are 
now at the pointy end of our journey. The team carnival starts on Sunday January 
8th with the Opening Ceremony, while the individual championships start on 
Sunday January 15th.  
 
We have received 111 team nominations for the teams’ carnival. This is very 
pleasing, as this is a 25% increase on the number of teams at the last carnival in 
Shepparton. Interestingly, there is one more women’s team than men. Well done to 
the ladies. Every state, except Victoria, has increased the number of teams 
nominated compared to Shepparton. New Zealand have gone from 1 team to 5.  
 
The entries for the individual championships, played in the second week, do not 
close for another four weeks at the time of writing this report. However, my advice 
is that the rate of entries so far indicate the real possibility of more entries than in 
recent years. 
 
Preparations for the social events are mostly complete and registrations for the 
Opening Ceremony and the Presentation Dinner are also very pleasing. For those 
who are interested to find out more, download the Social Program from the 
homepage on our event website www.tsac2017.org.au. 
 
There will be some court repairs undertaken at Tennis Seniors headquarters early 
in December. This should enable our courts to be presented for the two-week event 
in top condition. We are hoping for some good luck with the weather, so the player 
comfort level is at its best. I would encourage all tennis lovers to visit any of our 
venues to soak up the carnival atmosphere. There will be plenty of refreshments 
and food. 
 
I sincerely thank the organising committee for their hard work so far and I am sure 
our event is going to reflect well on the SA Division of Tennis Seniors Australia. 
 
Please advise us of your interest in being a volunteer via the 
secretary@tsac2017.org.au email address, or ring Janet Wang on 0408123356 or 
use the message facility on the home page of our website www.tsac2017.org.au 
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Marketing Opportunities and Sponsorship 
 
We are actively running a campaign to engage friends of tennis to sponsor our 
event. We would encourage businesses and individuals to review our sponsorship 
proposal that can be found on our website www.tsac2017.org.au and on the 
Sponsorship page. 
If anyone is interested in discussing sponsorship opportunities, please call Graham 
Chilman on 0412837831 or email sponsorship@tsac2017.org.au 
 

Ron Russo, Chairman TSAC Adelaide 2017 
 

 

2017 AUSTRALIAN SENIORS CARNIVAL 
 

ADELAIDE 
 

TEAMS 9TH TO 13TH JANUARY 2017 
INDIVIDUALS 15TH TO 20TH JANUARY 2017 
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South Australian Teams  
To Play 2017 Australian Carnival In Adelaide 

 
Women  

 
35-44 Div 1  55-64 
BEADMAN Melissa  BURFORD Heather 
LEYDEN Michelle  © CASTLE Betty 
STEINBERNER Lucy  DICKSON Michelle 
DAWSON Genevieve LOCKETT Margaret 
KRITZINGER Ania STUART Sandy © 
 McKELVIE Sue 
Div 1 
CLAYTON Melanie 65-74 
BUTLER Wendy   CAVE Chris 
IRVINE Natalia   BRYANT Sandra 
CRAGO Karen © HAND Sue 
LUHRS Chris JOHNSON Carole 
 REYNOLDS Dianne © 
Div 2/1 RUSSO Sue 
AHRENS Karen © 
CARTER Linda   65-74 
FREEMAN Donna   PFEIFFER Kathy 
OLDFIELD Julie REDDEN Helen 
WELLS Lynn VENN Rosslyn 
WOOLFORD Louise VICKERS Lorraine 
 WEINERT Gail 
45-54 WEINMANN Jeannie © 
LANE Stephanie 
PARKS Leanne  © 75+ 
TINNEY Christine FIELDEN Pauline 
YOUNG Vicki KIRKWOOD Margaret 
 CHAPMAN Catherine 
55-64 Div 1 MATHEWS Barbara © 
LINN Jane  WARD Pauline 
FLAHERTY Ingrid DeMACK Claire  
FLYNN Chris © 
LAGINESTRA Debra  
MADIGAN Alison 
PARKER Kathy  
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Men 
35-49 (1) 65-69 (2) 
ALESSANDRINI Adam COOPER Les 
HUGHES Scott McDONALD John 
SILVESTRI Daniel O’DEA Ken 
STERZL Shane OSBORNE Richard 
TRAFORTI Rino © PORTER Noel 
MULLINS David WARREN Rod 
35-49 (2) 
BREWSTER Andrew  © 70-74(1) 
CLARKE Steve CADMAN David 
GRIFFIN Paul   CRAWFORD Robert 
RICHARDS Martin DAWE Peter © 
TREDWELL Justin HAUPT Dennis 
 SAKAI Tatsuhiko 
 50-54 
DEGENHART Michael  70-74 (2) 
NADEBAUM Gary  CALDANA John 
SCHUELKE Andrew  FOLLETT Ken 
SWANBURY Mark  © JOHNSON Wayne VIC 
THIEL Andrew HUFFADINE Jim 
 MEGINS Mike  
55-59 REDDIN Jack © 
ANDERSON Peter  
BENSON Kevin 70-74 (3) 
JUZULENAS Paul HANN Robert © 
MARKEY Steve © BROCK Phil 
WATSON Bruce SEBASTYAN Frank 
 STEVENSON Ernest 
60-64 (1) VERRALL Frank 
DELBRIDGE Ian  © HARREX Rod  TAS 
FURNESS Ray  75-79 
REEVES Trevor BURGESS Don 
SLADDEN Kym   DEW Brian 
WEBSTER Lawrence  GB FORMSTON Norm 
PICK John FRY Gordon 
ACT TEAM VERRAN Kevin 
WEINERT Trevor   WEINMANN Theo © 
 80+ 
65-69 (1) CHAPMAN Alan 
ALTMAN Chris FINN Bob © 
CHILMAN Graham  MOULTON Ron 
DAVEY Roger © PARKER Colin 
HARRIS Kim SPARKS Fred (Twink) 
MANDER Colin YOUNG Henry 
 

Page Twenty One 



 

OCEANA REGIONAL  
2017 SENIORS TENNIS CHAMPIONSHIPS  

 

OPEN TO SENIOR PLAYERS 35 YEARS AND OVER. 
THE TOURNAMENT WILL BE PLAYED ON CLAY COURTS IN 

MELBOURNE. 
 

HOSTED BY TENNIS SENIORS AUSTRALIA 
 

From either Thursday 9 March or Friday 10 March to Monday 15 March 2017 
Thursday 9 March at noon – this starting date and time is ONLY for men’s singles 
and ONLY where the draws exceed 16 entries and ONLY for those players who do 

NOT have a first round bye.  Friday 10 March at 8.00 am – for all other players. 
 

Enquiries - Tournament Administrator Peter Froelich  
at pfroelich@hotmail.com or 0419 560  660 
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IAN DELBRIDGE  
FINALIST IN 2016 NEWCOMBE 35+ MEDAL AWARD 

 
The Seniors Tennis SA Committee was pleased to nominate Ian 
Delbridge for the prestigious Newcombe 35+ medal for 2016. Ian 
was chosen as one of three finalists for the award and was invited by 
Tennis Australia to the Newcombe Medal Presentation dinner in 
Melbourne.  The winner was Leanne Swaysland from NSW and the 
other finalist was Mike Ford from Gold Coast QLD.   
 
The Award honours the most outstanding 35+ Tennis Senior in Australia for 2016.  The 
criteria for the medal included a long term involvement in 35+ tennis as a player and/or 
administrator, excellence in raising the public profile of 35+  tennis and having shown a 
high level of integrity.  Ian's case for the award was very strong and was based on his long 
term commitment and competence as an administrator and player for both Seniors Tennis 
SA and Colonel Light West Tennis Club.  His belief that Seniors Tennis should be played 
to perform the best you can, that sportsmanship is fundamentally important and that you 
should have fun, has been infectious. 
 
Tennis Seniors SA is proud that Ian was a finalist for the Newcombe 35+ medal, and 
congratulates Ian for his achievement. 
 

Meet Our New Treasurer:   ROGER SANDERSON 
 

The Tennis Seniors SA Committee is pleased to announce that Roger 
Sanderson has taken up the role of Treasurer for Tennis Seniors SA.  
 
Roger's career has provided him with extensive experience and 
expertise in a range of businesses at the executive level.   His positions 
have included General Manager, Business & Client Services for a 
Government SA Agency and Strategic Business Development 
Manager/Internal Consultant for Flinders University.  He was also 
Head of Corporate Services for NWS9 for 14 years and he revealed at a recent committee 
meeting that one of his achievements at NWS9 was to gain the friendship of Humphrey B 
Bear.  
 
Roger's career has spanned many sectors including television, hospitality, government, arts, 
mining and even golf.  This has provided him with experience and expertise in corporate 
governance, financial management, capital funding, IT management and several other 
areas. 
 
Tennis Seniors SA welcomes Roger to the committee and we look forward to the benefits 
of his considerable experience and expertise in his role as Treasurer.   We hope he enjoys 
both his Executive role and most importantly his activities on the court. 
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VOLUNTEERS WANTED   
 Australian Tennis Seniors Team Championships 

 
January 9-13th 2017 to assist in the kitchen making sandwiches and serving all 
our hungry tennis players.   If you can spare a day or half a day, please call Marie 
Stevens 8351 3606 or 0402 585 116. It would be very much appreciated. 
 
CAKES, MUFFINS, SLICES -  We would also appreciate any home-made 
sweets be they freshly made or frozen to help cater for the masses.  Sue Hand 
normally does the catering and does a wonderful job, but I think she should be able 
to have the week off and play in the teams event. So I have taken on this 
monumental task and need all the help I can get!! 
 
Many thanks 
 
Marie Stevens 
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South East News 
 
President: Trish Douglas 
Vice President: Wendy McDonald   
Secretary/Treasurer Marg Moffatt 
Assist Secretary: Bronwyn Neill 
Publicity Officer: Helen Rathjen 
Committee: Bob Brown, Chris Cram, Bob Brown, Elzette LeRoux 

and Colin Rex 
 

South East Tennis Seniors travelled to Murray Bridge on Sunday 13th 
November to participate in a tennis challenge with the Riverland, Fleurieu 
Peninsula and Murray Bridge players on lawn courts in very windy conditions. 
Left Colin Rex, Helen Rathjen, Trish Guerin, Alan Rex, Trish Douglas  
(winning lady) Bob Brown.. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
An enjoyable day of Senior Tennis was had by all at Heriot Street in hot  
conditions on Sunday 20th November. 
Winning Lady, Nancy Martin (Naracoorte). Runner-up Wendy MacDonald 
(Mt  
Gambier). Winning Man, Alan Rex (Mt Gambier). Runner-up Peter Barry  
( Naracoorte) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Next event will be a Christmas theme at Wattle Range on December 11th at   
10am. Lunch will be provided 
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Country News 
 

 
CITY V NORTHERN AREAS, 2016 

 
AT 

 
SOUTH PARK  CLUBROOMS 

 
ON 

 
SUNDAY MARCH 19th 2017 AT 10.00AM 

 
NOMINATION FORMS ARE INCLUDED  

IN THIS ISSUE OF SAVET 
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2017 ITF WORLD CHAMPIONSHIPS 
 

The dates and venues of the three 2017 World Championships are as follows: 
 

ITF Young-Seniors World Team and Individual Championships 
Venue:  Cape Town South Africa 
Teams:  Sunday 19th to Friday 24th March 2017 
Individuals:  Saturday 25th March to Saturday 1st April 2017 
Nominations closed 4th November 2016 
 

ITF Seniors World Team and Individual Championships 
Venue: Miami, Florida, USA 
Teams:  Sunday 29th October – Friday 3rd November 2017 
Individuals: Saturday 4th  November – Saturday 11th  November 2017 
Nominations close 7th July 2017, 8pm AEST 
 

ITF Super-Seniors World Team and Individual Championships 
Venue:  Lake Nona , Florida, USA 
Teams:   Sunday 8 October – Friday 13 October 2017 
Individuals:  Saturday 14 October – Saturday 21 October 2017 
Nominations close 7th July 2017, 8pm AEST 

 
 

CONTACT DETAILS 
 
You may find the following details handy to contact members who fill important 
roles for the Association, but are not listed on the Your Committee Page,  (P2)  
 

Competition Recorders  
Ernest Stevenson 8379 0537 0408 801 141 
Brian Arnold (SAVET also) 8276 9171 0497 109 508 
 

Tuesday Social Tennis Co-ordinators 
Jeff Brown 8264 6670 
Rod Cook  0428 818 585 
 

Competition Co-ordinators 
Barbara Mathews 8258 8806 0439 816 678 
Gail Weinert 8391 2984 0408 813 609 
Ian Delbridge  0402 362 011 
Norbett Jahnke  0413 331 123 
Chris Altman 8338 1535 0417 089 710 
Bob May 8431 6346 0439 377 013 
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Local News 
 

WARM WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
Association:  Ania Kritzinger, Melanie Clayton, Mitchell Langinestra, Justin 
Treadwell, John Pick, Kim Harris, Paul Griffin, Rynier Brandt, Danny Silvestri 
 
Association & South Park: Kevin Verran, Adrian Wylie, Sarah Manser, David 
Ryan, Martin Hahnheuser, John Barnes.Wayne Rose, Chris Mann, Bill Filsell, Deb 
O’Brien, Anne Hunter, Sue Hicks, Rebecca Lesmo 

 
 

UNIFORM  CO-ORDINATOR  
 

Contact Chris Cave on 8379 7352 or 0412 627 456 for state shirts and jackets. 
 

 

PRIVACY 
 

Tennis Seniors SA is required to use Tennis Australia’s My Tennis database for 
recording member details.  If you have any objection to such information being 
used in this manner, please contact our Secretary on 8376 8765. 
 
 

 

SAVET MAIL OUT 
 

DUE TO CHANGES IN PRINTPOST PROCEDURES, WE CAN ONLY 
PLACE ONE ADDRESS LABEL ON THE ENVELOPE AS THE 
SCANNING SYSTEM OF AUSTRALIA POST REJECTS  ENVELOPES 
WITH TWO LABELS.     
FOR COUPLES WHERE WE USUALLY PUT TWO LABELS, THERE 
WILL NOW BE ONLY ONE.  
 

 

Tennis Seniors of SA  - Secretary’s phone number. 
 
Please be advised that the telephone number for all enquiries for Tennis 

Seniors and the phone number to contact the Secretary is   
8376 8765 or 0408 123 356 

 
Thanks, Janet Wang 
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Sub-Committees 2016/2017 
 
Social/Catering SAVET  Consortium Reps 
Sue Hand Janet Wang   John Haren 
Janet Wang Brian Arnold Dennis Haupt 
Sue McKelvie Helen Schreier   
June Raven June Raven Sponsorship 
Rhonda Walker   David Cadman  
Sandra Bryant Ball Monitor    
 Dennis Haupt  
Publicity Officer    
Rob Crawford Bar Manager & Canteen  
 David Bryant Social Tennis 
Tournament   Jeff Brown 
Dennis Haupt (Chair)   (Russell Klau) 
Janet Wang (Sec) Membership Rod Cook 
Barbara Mathews Helen Schreier  
Marie Stevens   Uniforms 
Elaine Caldana (TD) Competition Chris Cave 
Roger Davey Barbara Mathews  
David Cadman Gail Weinert Grounds 
 Ian Delbridge Louis Kemenyvary  
Selection Norbett Jahnke   
Janet Wang (Sec) Brian Arnold (Admin) Tennis SA Reps 
Women Ernest Stevenson (Recorder) John Haren 
Marie Stevens (Capt)   Dennis Haupt (Proxy) 
Karen Ahrens SA Website   
Sue Hand Sue McKelvie Court Hire  
Men  Janet Wang 
Mark Swanbury (Capt) Australian Selectors  
John Schluter No Reps   
Dennis Haupt     
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Members Business Directory 
Extra Virgin Olive Oil Do You Hate Accounts? 
Farmer direct from an SA Vet. Karen Simmonds  – Business2Basix  
10% proceeds to SA Tennis Seniors Bookkeeping, MYOB training,  
2L Flagon $20  –  5L Jerrycan $45 Secretarial, Data Entry 
Orrin Newby Ph: Ph: 8356 6525 or 0433 447 289  
Ph: 8297 4141 or 0438 304 199 Email: ksimmonds@bb3x.com.au  
or Order at South Park Clubrooms  
 
  
Estate Planning and Coverdrive Couriers 
Administration For all your expert courier needs 
For tax effective wills, enduring and Service beyond the Boundary 
medical powers of attorney, enduring David Cornish 
guardianship. Discount for Vets. Ph 8346 6600 or 0433437920 
Joan Sedsman, Solicitor Email: davidc@coverdrive.com.au 
Ph: 8231 0256 or 0438 523 374  
 
 Artifical Lawn Maintenance  
 Specializing in Cleaning/ Re Sanding/  
 Sand removal/  Mould removal and  
 Prevention. General Maintenance of  
 Tennis Courts 
 David Higgins Ph: 0408602471 
 Email:  dhiggins67@hotmail.com 
 
 
 

 
CALL JANET WANG TO 

BOOK ADVERTISING SPACE 
 

Ph: 8376 8765   Fax: 8376 8765 
Mobile:  0408 123 356 
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Monday Night Winter Competition Winners 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


